KPSAA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, November 8, 2012

10:00 a.m., Warehouse DMC Room

1) Dan Carstens called the meeting to order at 10:11 a.m.
2) Roll call

Members present:  Dan Carstens, Curtis Schmidt, Jen Dowd, Tony Graham, Amy Christianson, 

Bill Holt, Jay Griffel, and John O’Brien

Absent:  Trevan Walker

3) Approval of September 20, 2012 Executive Board Meeting minutes

Motion was made by Tony Graham to approve the September 20, 2012 Executive Board Meeting Minutes.

Amy Christianson seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

4) November 8, 2012 agenda approval

Motion was made by Tony Graham to approve the November 8, 2012 Executive Board Meeting Agenda.

Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously

5) Guests:

N/A

6) Executive Secretary’s Report

· Seward Drama/Debate/Forensics

Received unanimous vote from the Board of Education to approve Seward’s request to add this as a formal activity and to include a stipend for the coach.

· Ninilchik School requests the use of 6th graders in order to field Middle School Basketball teams.  This request was granted by John O’Brien.
· Niksiki Middle School is requesting the use of 6th grade boys and girls to be able to participate in Basketball in order to field a “B” team.  This request was granted by John O’Brien.

· Homer High School is requesting to be able to play annual hockey tournament November 8th and 9th during the school day.  This request was granted.
· Chapman School is requesting the use of 6th grade boys and girls to be able to participate in Basketball in order to field a team.  This request was granted by John O’Brien.
· Due to the flooding Seward was unable to host the cross country meet.  The decision was made to move the meet to the Tsalteshi Trails.  John O’Brien wishes to publicly thank the many volunteers that helped to make this cross country meet a success.

7) ASAA/Region III Updates

Dan Carstens brought the KPSAA Executive Board Members up to date with ASAA and Region III.

8) Action and Discussion Items

· Borough Tournament committee formation (Cross-country running, Nordic skiing, Track & Field) follow-up – John O’Brien

John O’Brien sent out an email to ensure having a representative from each school as well as having a school board member.  Bill Holt will get school board member names to John for who is interested in attending the committee meeting/discussion.  Two questions need to be addressed: 
 1) Should KPBSD continue to offer a Borough wide meet at all?  2)  If they continue, should the current language in the KPSAA handbook remain or should language be modified to make attendance compulsory.  3)  Possibly develop a philosophy statement/rationale for why we host Borough Tournaments since there is language about Borough music festivals.
Note:  These advisory committee meetings will make recommendation to KPSAA Executive Board which will make a decision and then make recommendation to the School Board for official decision.

· TAD policy reporting when dealing with Proximity – John O’Brien and Dan Carstens

John O’Brien will draft Memo to High School Administrators to clarify that for this school year Proximity violations should continue to be reported to ASAA as TAD violations because of the language in our KPSAA handbook:  *proximity where alcohol/drugs are being illegally consumed will result in the same penalties set forth herein. (Pg. 13 of KPSAA handbook).
A workgroup will be assembled by Mr. O’Brien to discuss and make recommendations to the KPSAA Executive Board and the School Board on whether or not KPBSD:

a) Continue to report to ASAA for TAD proximity violation or

b) Have our own internal school district’s mechanism for reporting.  This would require students to take the Third Millennium class to get the penalty reduced rather than ASAA’s Play for Keeps online class.  If we wish to change the KPSAA handbook, it must be put out for discussion with high school principals, board member(s), parent(s) and high school athlete(s). 

Curtis Schmidt motioned to approve assembling a taskforce to discuss the above mentioned.

Tony Graham seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

· Homeschool legal changes update – John O’Brien

John O’Brien will interpret ASAA’s policy regarding non district Homeschool students participating in ASAA sanctioned athletic/performance arts programs at a high school in their area.  To be discussed at the February 21, 2013 KPSAA Executive Board meeting.  This will require changes to the KPSAA handbook and procedures.
· Activity travel workgroup update – John O’Brien

Due to KPBSD’s activity travel challenges, Dave Jones has requested John O’Brien establish a workgroup of principals, and to include Nan Spooner, to tackle this issue of activity travel for the long term.  Recommendations will come from the workgroup for the District Administration and the School Board to consider.
· Middle School ‘B’ Stipends follow-up – Curtis Schmidt
Middle School Principals and Bill Holt met and came to a consensus of having the Middle Schools submit an “End of Season Analysis” report (just like the high school) to determine stipend allocation.  More time is needed to determine inclusion of 6th graders, range placement, and financial impact.

· Middle School Stipend allocations discussion follow-up – Curtis Schmidt
John O’Brien will speak to Vaughn Dosko and David Larson regarding the number of kids in the music programs and number of performances per year.  Curtis Schmidt will provide numbers for Soldotna Middle School.  This will be discussed at the February 21, 2013 KPSAA Executive Board meeting.
· So Hi requesting that we put KPBSD Student Government host sites (all larger high schools in the rotation) – Dan Carstens

Nancy Hamburg will add Skyview High School, Nikiski High School and Homer High School to the rotation.  She will present the rotation at the February 21, 2013 KPSAA Executive Board meeting.
9) Adjournment

At 12:24 p.m., Bill Holt moved to adjourn.

Jen Dowd seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.
